
SAINT CLARA BISHYIGA PARISH

GIKONGORO DIOCESE

E-mail:sanctaclarabishyiga@yahoo.fr

Friday 21st July 2023

To the Friends of Saint Peter Parish

Bonn

Republic of Germany 

Dear Karin WAGEMANN,  Chantal ZIMMER-Leflere,  Markus WAGEMANN, Klaus von 
STOSCH,

Dear friends, Ladies and Gentlemen

Dear fiends,Ladies and Gentlemen,

We are very glad to address you our warm salutation and give you some news on behalf of 
Christian Community of Bishyiga Parish and in our names. Peace of God be with !

Days have passed without any news from neither side!

We were so busy last days that we couldn’t get any opportunity to write a message. In Bishyiga 
we were preparing the ordination which took place the last Saturday 15th July 2023 in Bishyiga.

In fact, we got two new priests Father Jean Damascene MUKESHIMANAand Father Samuel 
NDAYIZEYE. One deacon was also ordained. On Monday the new Father Jean Damascene 
celebrated the Mass of Thanks Giving , commonly called the Mass of Premices. The Mass and 
the ceremonies of ordination were presided by Bishop Céléstin HAKIZIMANA  in presence of 
Vicary General Eugene DUSHIMURUKUNDO and more than 40 priests , Deacons, numerous 
nuns and  senior seminarists. 

In the ceremonices of the day we had different important personalities including the Mayor of 
Nyaruguru District , two vice-mayors of Nyamagabe District.
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 A lot of laic Chistians from different parishes were also present.

We had so many guests. We had more than five thousand people in the reception. It was great 
feast! 

Talking about the weather, the Summer is not  too hot as it was used to be during these days.

What is the news in Bonn and how is the weather?

Before concluding this short letter, we would like to say that we will be honoured to receive the 
guests from Bonn,Chantal Zimmer –Leflere, Karine and Markus in the coming days . We hope 
you will keep us update.

Best regards and Lord watch over you all! 

On behalf of Catholic Christian Community of  BISHIGA PARISH 

UTAZIRUBANDA François , President of Bishyiga Parish Council

Father Gervase TWINOMUJUNI, Bishyiga Parish Priest



PHOTO AFTER THE MASS OF PREMICES



BELOW ARE PHOTOS DU JOUR DE L’ORDINATION




